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ND legislature 
affects long 

term care
   In health care it seems like 
 finances are always a
concern, whether you're
paying the bill for the care of
yourself or your loved one(s),
or on the opposite side of the
fence, trying to operate a
facility. Ave Maria Village has
an annual budget of about 

Please consider including a bequest to Ave Maria Village in your will.

$12 million, of which approximately 70% goes toward wages,
salaries, and employee benefits.  We have over 200 full- and
part-time employees.
 
   Life got a whole lot harder in 2016, because of a state budget
crisis, the North Dakota Department of Human Services made
cuts to the nursing home payment system.  In simple terms,
about 45% of our residents pay their own bill, and another
45% depend all or partly upon Medicaid to pay for their
care.  The private pay and Medicaid rates must be the same by
North Dakota law.  This means that if the rates paid by North
Dakota Medicaid are cut, the rates charged to private paying
individuals must also be reduced.  This is what has happened
the past few years.
 
   An interesting side note is that Medicaid is funded 50% by
the State and 50% by the federal government, on a dollar-for-
dollar matching basis.  What this means is when the State cuts
one dollar of funding for nursing homes, we lose the federal
matching dollar as well, and it costs our facilities two
dollars.  This makes budget reductions doubly painful.
 
   The 2017 North Dakota legislature restored a part of the cuts,
but not the annual inflation factor.  Since 2016, that factor has
been zero.  That means that nursing homes are now paid
based on what it cost us to operate last year, not allowing
anything extra to account for the rising cost of food and
supplies, or to give even modest pay raises to our staff.
North Dakota nursing facilities have requested a 3% inflator
from the legislature, starting June 1, 2019, and for calendar
years 2020 and 2021.
 
   As of this writing, it appears that the North Dakota House of
Representatives and Senate have agreed to a 2% inflation
factor for 2020, and 2.5% for 2021.  They have also agreed to a
couple other positive “tweaks” in the system to help us.  We’re
very appreciative for the efforts of our state legislators to help
find the money to at least partially relieve our financial
challenges for the next two years. After that, who knows?  It
seems that everything hinges on the price of oil and
agricultural commodities, and neither are very stable.
 
   Our Jamestown legislators are extremely supportive, and I
thank them very much for that.  We are accustomed to a high
quality of care and life in North Dakota facilities.  Unless
properly funded, that high standard is in danger.  Adequate
funding is the key to the future of Ave Maria Village and the
other 79 skilled nursing facilities in the state.

Tim Burchill, CEO


